
 
 CSPA AGM, March 7, 2021   
Competition Development Coach Sub-Committee Report  
 
 
There was limited activity for the Competition Development sub-committee in 2021. Most recently, 
in February 2019, a third Competition Development Coach training course was run. The sub-
committee maintains the coaching information available in this program is valuable to the 
competition community.  
 
The CompDev committee will continue efforts to keep things moving forward into 2022. One of the 
drivers for this training is to build CSPA’s competitive coaching capacity and structure in 
anticipation of future Sport Canada funding opportunities.  
 
Thank you to the committee members – Doreen West-Gemmell, Monique Andrie, John McCarthy 
and Lee Bibby for serving on the committee. It would be helpful to have other disciplines represented 
on the committee, so if interested please get in touch.  
 
 


